



## INTERNATIONAL BROTHERHOOD OF BOILERMAKERS

Arnie Stadnick, International Vice President

June 10, 2019

**Dear Brothers and Sisters:** 

Please accept this letter as an update in regards to ICI Bargaining.

The following letter was sent out via email to all ICI contractors on Monday June 10<sup>th</sup>, 2019.

TO ALL ONTARIO ICI CONTRACTORS

Re: ICI Bargaining

To Whom It May Concern:

Please accept this email as an update for Ontario ICI bargaining. The International Brotherhood of Boilermakers have applied for conciliation due to the fact that the BCA abandoned negotiations on May 15th. Conciliation was applied for on May 21st and now we are awaiting a date, and will be identifying a location for both parties to meet with the appointed Conciliation Officer. Due to the circumstances and delays created by the actions of the Boilermakers Contractors Association, the International Brotherhood of Boilermakers will be insistent on retroactive pay at the conciliation hearing.

If you have any questions please contact me directly.

Kind Regards,

Arnie Stadnick

International Vice President -Canada International Brotherhood of Boilermakers

#204-10059-118 Street

ami Statuik

Edmonton, Alberta

Phone 780-483-0823

Fax 780-489-3043

